
From: Veldran, Katherine
To: Zemp, DeWitt <zemp@sostrategy.com>

Date: 7/13/2015 11:08:47 AM
Subject: RE: Cannon Ball Run

NO worries. I hope all is okay. I will say a prayer. 
We can discuss later.
KV

From: Zemp, DeWitt [mailto:zemp@sostrategy.com]
Sent: Monday, July 13, 2015 11:01 AM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: Re: Cannon Ball Run

I'll try later this afternoon. I'm at the hospital dealing with a family issue..

Sent from my iPhone

On Jul 13, 2015, at 10:53 AM, Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Are you available for a brief call today?
If so, what time works with you?
Thank you,
Katherine

From: Zemp, DeWitt [mailto:zemp@sostrategy.com]
Sent: Friday, July 10, 2015 8:03 AM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: Cannon Ball Run

Katherine

As we come down to the wire on the August 4th event, I wanted to sit down with you and go over 
the details. On Thursday on next week, July 16, we are meeting with DPS, DMV, DOT and the 
Darlington team to participate in a walk through at the rest area located just set of US 601 in 
Lugoff west bound lane to I 20. We are meeting there to run through the activities located there 
then moving into town to possibly participate in a mansion walk through. (Leroy is Coordinating) 
If your schedule allows, it would be great to have you join us either at 10 at the rest area or at 1130 
at the Mansion?
Im most anxious about the invitations the Governor is sending out for this event as it is only 3 
weeks until the date of the reception. Lena Smith and I have forwarded the invitation list and I 
have attached below.
I look forward to seeing you next Thursday.
I think we should add Mark Elam from Boeing to this list as well.
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